TYENDINAGA RESERVE NEWSLETTER November 19, 1985

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY

HEALTH CLERK & POLICE SECRETARY:

Please be advised that due to maternity leave, we are accepting applications for the above noted position, until **December 6, 1985**. Applications may be picked up at the Band Office. For further information, please contact the Band Office at 396-3424.

NOTICE:

100

The dump will be open Monday through Saturday until the end of December.

NOMINATION DAY:

This is just a reminder that Nominations for Chief and Councillors will be Saturday, November 23, 1985 at Quinte Mohawk School from 9:00 a.m. until 12:00 noon.

ELECTION DAY:

Election for Chief and Councillors will be held on Saturday, December 7, 1985 at Quinte Mohawk School from 9:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.

VOTERS:

Due to new legislation, 18 year olds are eligible to vote in the Reserve election if they reside on the Reserve. Women who have regained status must have a letter to that effect and also reside on the Reserve before they are eligible to vote. If you are eligible to vote and your name does not appear on the Voter's List, please contact Shirley Green, 396-3536 or Mildred Maracle, 396-2960.

TYENDINAGA RECREATION COMMITTEE

Is pleased to announce the first of a series of fitness programs.

Get a head start on the "Christmas Turkey"--an eight (8) week aerobics class for all ages--classes begin in December--sign up now--only \$10.00--Quinte Mohawk School.

Starting in January--Volleyball House League--this is for all ages and all sexes--the object is weekly exercise and fun. To register please contact volleyball co-ordinator, Lynn Brant.

Further information will be provided in the coming weeks.

A Presentation

of

CAROLS FOR ADVENT AND CHRISTMAS

by

THE CHOIR OF ST. MARY MAGDALENE'S Toronto

on

Saturday, November 30th, 1985

at

7:**0**0 p.m.

Quinte Mohawk School Auditorium
Tyendinaga Reserve

Refreshments and a visit from Santa Claus

Adult - \$3.00 each Children under 12 - \$1.00 each

Sponsored by Kanyengeh Festival Board

ELTON A. BRANT, B.A., LL.B.

and

THOMAS H. VINCENT, LL.B

BARRISTERS and SOLICITORS

are pleased to announce the opening of their DESERONTO sub-office

to better serve the Deseronto Community at 85 Centre Street.

Open Tuesdays from 7 p.m. to 9 p.m.

and other times by appointment only.

Please phone 396-3353.

Brant & Vincent's main office

remains open daily from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.,

on the Tyendinaga Reserve

R.R.#1, Deseronto, Ontario KOK 1X0.

Phone (613) 966-9414.

CONVALESCENT AIDS FOR LOAN

The Mohawk L.O.L. 99 and L.O.B.A. 1392 Medical Loan Department have these items to loan:

- 2 extension walkers
- 2 wheelchairs
- l wheelchair with leg rests
- 1 wheelchair commode
- 3 sets of crutches

Hearing Aid Help-if no other funding source

If anyone would like to borrow any of these items

please contact Lyle Leween-968-5413 or Helen Brant396-2087 for further information.

Items available from the Mohawk Band Office:

- 2 hospital beds-1 with trapeze bar
- 1 walker

4 .

I shower/commode chair with casters

For these items contact Beverley Hill or Helen Breadman at 396-3424.

RESULTS OF WATER SURVEY

During the months of July and August, Bev Hill and Lynn Brant conducted a water survey on Tyendinaga Reserve. This survey excluded the Bayshore Road residents due to departmental negotiations.

The survey consisted of going to each home to collect data and water samples. The results of the collection has been assessed and compiled and presented to Chief and Council.

Results are as follows:

Residences and public buildings	346
Samples from residences	273
Samples from public buildings	15
Vacant buildings and no water on location	32
Residents unavailable-3 call backs	26
Shortage of water reported	73
Homes without inside facilities	22

Results from water samples taken-see interpretation

Faecal cou	nt	97	samples
Coliform	10	176	samples
Coliform	10	92	samples
${\tt Overgrowth}$		19	samples

As a follow-up to this survey each resident will receive a copy of the results of the sample taken from their water supply. If there is a high coliform or faecal value, instructions for chlorinating your water system will be included. After the resident has chlorinated his/her water system they can contact Bev. Hill at the Band Office (396-3424) and a retest will be done.

If you have any questions regarding well construction or water samples, please contact Ron Brant or Bev. Hill at the Band Office.

Lynn and Bev appreciate your cooperation in providing the information

requested from you to successfully complete this report.

Sincerely

Beverley Hill, CHR